TILTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION

FEBRUARY 15, 2010

MINUTES

Members present: Helen Hanks, Paul Rushlow, Jon Scanlon, Ben Wadleigh and Jim Cropsey.  Also present: Eliza Conde, Secretary and Jason Huckins.

Minutes: Paul Rushlow moved, seconded by Ben Wadleigh to accept the minutes of  January 18, 2010 as read.  Motion passed.

PB Applications:  Members reviewed a subdivision application submitted by David Huckins.  Jason Huckins explained that the septic system would be located in an area that more than meets the state’s 75’ setback from a wetlands but cannot meet the town’s 125’ setback requirement.  The wetlands in question is a small drainage area next to the road delineated by the wetlands scientist.  Mr. Huckins added that the State of NH DOT has plans to rebuild the road during summer 2010 and the area in question will probably dry up, however the soil type is still considered to be wetlands.  After further clarification of the location of the buildings, driveway and septic system, Paul Rushlow moved, seconded by Jon Scanlon to send a letter in support of this application to the Planning Board and Board of Adjustment.  Motion passed.
Martin land:  Members reviewed a letter from George N. Campbell, Jr., Commissioner of NH DOT dated December 12, 2009.    The letter offers to hold a restrictive conservation easement on the property which would allow the transfer of the deed at a lower price.  Jon Scanlon moved, seconded by Paul Rushlow to move forward with negotiations and approve the expenditure of $1100.00 administrative fee for the State of NH.  Motion passed.

Correspondence:

· DES – Michael Well – file closed

· DES – Leonard Birke Trust – file closed.

Other:

Next month’s meeting to be scheduled for another date to avoid conflict with the Fire District meeting.  

Jon Scanlon informed the members that the Budget Committee did not support the proposed purchase of property on Route 132 for a police station.  He expressed concerns about wetlands on the property and whether the lot is buildable considering the difficulties that Walgreens had with pilings.  He also did not believe that the town should ignore its own ordinances and regulations relative to setbacks from wetlands, etc.  After further discussion, Paul Rushlow moved, seconded by Jim Cropsey to send a letter to the Life Safety Study Committee with a copy to the Selectmen suggesting that the town should go through the same steps that a private citizen would when proposing new construction, including going before the Conservation Commission to review any wetlands issues.  Included in the letter will be the suggestion that the property needs to be delineated by a wetlands scientist and a reminder of the difficulties that Walgreen had in finding solid ground for footings.  Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Eliza Conde, Secretary
Tilton Conservation Commission
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